AUSTIN POLICE DEPARTMENT

MEMORANDUM

TO: Mayor and Council Members

FROM: Brian Maniey, Police Chiel’% "o %
Austin Police Department

DATE: December 7, 2018

SUBJECT: Staff Response to Resolution No. 20180510-047

On May 10, 2018 Council passed Resolution No. 20180510-047 directing staff to refrain from
including any provisions in future contracts which would allow the City to sell or trade-in
firearms or firearm accessories purchased or obtained by the City to anyone other than officers
employed by the Austin Police Department or certified peace officers employed by the City.
Firearms or firearm accessories unsold to Austin Police Department officers shall be destroyed

in a manner consistent with the recommendations of the April 2014 Evidence disposition
Audit.

This memo is to confirm that APD is following Council’s direction and complying with the
provisions within this resolution.

Please contact me or Chief of Staff, Troy Gay at (512) -974-5030 if you have further questions.

Thank you

cc: Spencer Cronk, City Manager
Rey Arellano, Assistant City Manager



